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23 April 2009

New Wastewater Treatment Works Breathes New Life into Ballinderry River  

Northern Ireland Water’s (NI Water) new £13 million Wastewater Treatment Works in Cookstown was officially opened today - Thursday 23rd April - by Chairman and Acting Chief Executive Chris Mellor. 
The two year project included the upgrade of the existing treatment processes and brought the standard of discharge to the Ballinderry River into line with the latest European directives. The new state-of-the-art facility is capable of treating wastewater flow from a population of approximately 45,000. 
Welcoming the project’s completion, NI Water’s Chris Mellor said:
“The Upper Ballinderry River is a Special Area of Conservation and one of the most important rivers in Northern Ireland for rare aquatic species.  The project team was not content with designing a new works that would simply comply with wastewater standards. As such, they made it a priority to rectify some of the damage caused to the river through poor quality of effluent, which historically had been released to the watercourse from numerous sources.   
“A year on from the Works being commissioned, the transformation in the river habitat is remarkable. Invertebrate species that only survive in very clean water can now be found in abundance and hundreds of fish are spawning downstream of the Works. 
“This significant investment will ensure that the facility will support growth and ongoing development in the Cookstown area, while contributing to environmental improvements. I would like to pay tribute to the expertise of the team involved in and congratulate our project managers and contractors on delivering it on schedule.”
Throughout the project, NI Water worked with a number of key stakeholders to improve the River, including Alan Keys of Ballinderry Fish Hatchery. He said: 
“The new sewage treatment plant has completely changed the river environment for approximately five miles downstream of Cookstown. For example, we now have fish spawning at Killymoon and Ardtrea, which hasn’t been seen for over 40 years. In addition, hundreds of big dollaghan are using the clean gravel to spawn and we now have great counts of young trout. 
“The Ballinderry Fish Hatchery welcomes this investment by NI Water and are delighted with the improved river quality that the new Works has achieved.”
NI Water is investing approximately £1 million per working day to upgrade the water and sewerage infrastructure across Northern Ireland. This recent investment in Cookstown is just one example of the scale required to provide cleaner beaches and rivers, meet European standards, respond to increasing demand and deliver a 21st century water and wastewater infrastructure.
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